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After five long years the refurbishment of our Church has finally happened! The building was 

handed back to us by the firm carrying out the refurbishment along with our architect in June 

and the next two months were spent in getting ready for our move back into the main 

building from the annexe where we had been based since October 2016. Services will take 

place in the new Sacred Space from September 2017 when all other activities will 

recommence and the rededication and official opening will take place in October. We are 

already receiving requests from the wider Methodist Church to use the refurbished building. 

It has been quite a difficult journey with hard decisions having to be made about what we 

could and could not include due to the budget we had available but we are delighted with 

what we now have and are already talking to community groups who want to join with us. 

Alongside all of this the normal church life has continued. Worship has continued weekly as 

has the Messy Space for under fives, Cafe for the local senior citizens, fellowship groups, all 

the uniformed groups and various other community groups who use our premises. Some 

activities have had to be put on hold but we hope to restart them in the coming months.   

We continue to keep the local community in touch through articles in local publications, 

Facebook and the distribution of both Christmas and Easter cards, invites to Coffee mornings 

and the reopening. 

We continued our interest in Fair Trade by supporting "Fair Trade Fortnight" and selling 

fairly traded goods. We have continued our ecumenical links and supported the local summer 

event which takes place each year in one of the local playing fields. We continue to be part of 

the wider group of churches which make up the Circuit we are in and in particular have taken 

part in sessions they have promoted to help us look at several issues including “Holy Habits". 

Laurie Garner (Senior Steward)    

 

        












